Town of Sutton
Sewer Commission Meeting

7/14/2021
Members Present: Neal Crites
Carl Licopoli
Jack Sheehan
DPonald Obuchowski

The meeting was opened at 2:00 P.M. by Neal Crites. Neal and Carl in person. Jack was remote. All
approved minutes from last meeting 6/9/21.

Jen Hager provided update on CWMP. Jen to redraft options for the school by adjusting the flows,
She will revise Chapters 3,4,5, and 9 and send plan to Worcester DEP and Select Board.

Proposal for new Pump Station from Buttonwood to Providence Rd. Jen will request from engineers
and meet with J&G Foods to discuss where to take their flow. Next week Jen will send what the
Town Funding amount will be, who was chosen as the engineer and where the Pump Station will be.
A manhole will be added near Hatchery Rd and Jen will forward this information to Neal prior to
the Sewer meeting scheduled August 11th, '

One Abatement was presented and approved by all. Update to the Sewer Commissioner’s Rules
were approved by all.

The Town of Millbury was very receptive to the letter sent by the Sutton Sewer Commissioner’s.
They provided an insurance explanation. They agree to the installation of a second meter. Millbury
will send us daily flows from their engineers. Neal would like to know what our obligation for
Blackstone is and a written reply regarding quarterly billing and confirmation we can read their
meters.

0ld Business: Per Carl an update is needed for Calendar of Events. The Town meeting is the 3
Monday of the month in October. Sewer Commissioners to meet the 2rd Wednesday of October.
User Rates and Fees will remain as is. All in favor.

New Business: No new business.

Next meeting date: 8/11/2021 at 2:00p.m. Meeting will be in person.
Neal motioned to adjourn, Car] 21 it. Jack I. All in favor meeting ended 3:10p.m.
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